
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection
P091455036

FACILITY: Steve's Autobody SRN / ID: P0914

LOCATION: 57440 10 Mile Road, SOUTH LYON DISTRICT: Warren

CITY: SOUTH LYON COUNTY: OAKLAND

CONTACT: Steve Lloyd , Owner ACTIVITY DATE: 08/18/2020

STAFF: Adam Bognar COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Compliance SOURCE CLASS: MINOR

SUBJECT: Scheduled Inspection

RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On Tuesday, August 18, 2020, Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy, Air Quality 
Division (EGLE-AQD) staff, I, Adam Bognar, conducted a scheduled inspection of Steve’s Autobody located at 
57440 10 Mile Road, South Lyon, MI 48178. The purpose of this inspection was to determine the facility’s 
compliance status with the Federal Clean Air Act; Article II, Part 55, Air Pollution Control of Natural Resources 
and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451; and Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, 
and Energy, Air Quality Division (EGLE-AQD) rules.

I arrived at the site around 2 pm. This facility is the source of several odor complaints in 2019. These
complaints are the primary reason that this facility was targeted for inspection in FY2020. I did not notice any
odors near the facility. No painting was occurring during my inspection. I briefly walked around outside the 
facility near the complainant’s property and did not notice any paint like odors.

I met with Mr. Steve Lloyd, Owner. I identified myself and stated the purpose of the inspection.

Mr. Lloyd gave me a tour of the facility. Steve’s Autobody performs maintenance activities on automobiles.
There is one downdraft paint booth. I observed that the filters were in place and fit snugly such that there were 
no gaps in the filter. Paint usage records are kept. Paint usage is much less than 200 gallons per month. This 
booth appears to be exempt from Rule 201 requirements pursuant to Rule 287 (2)(c).

Mr. Lloyd said that his business has not been greatly affected by covid-19 pandemic. After a brief period of 
decreased customer demand in early 2020 (beginning of pandemic), he is now seeing around the same
customer demand as before the pandemic.

There is a paint mix area that appeared to be organized. In my last inspection I asked Mr. Lloyd to get a cap for 
his waste paint drum. The waste paint drum was equipped with a sealed cap during this inspection.
I left the facility at around 2:30 pm.

Compliance Determination
Steve’s Autobody appears to be in compliance with the requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air
Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 
451); and Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy-Air Quality Division (EGLE-AQD)
Administrative Rules.
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